
Council installed notices on each of the Walton pond benches, asking 
residents to remember the 2m apart etc regulations, sadly residents 
have removed the notices. Crowds are meeting by the pond and on the 
other side of the road, the Council will  have to look into other 
ways to stop the residents meeting in groups

Since the pond has been iced over , children as young as 4 have been 
walking on the ice, boys have been throwing stones trying to break 
the ice while they have been on it. Residents have faced abuse 
trying to tell the children and their parents ice isn't safe.

Planning enforcement - blue plastic sheeting on the scaffolding near 
the bend by Ebbisham and Chequers Lane has been removed  residents 
find it dangerous driving out from properties near by.

33m of hedgerow removed from a garden in Epsom Lane South, fence 
installed  it's well over 6ft planning permission will be required.

Another hedgerow removed from Epsom Lane South, fence over 6ft 
planning application has been submitted, residents are not happy 
with the new fence, doesn't fit into the area.

We may have a rough sleeper in Fleetwood Close area, person has been 
seen delivering food.  Residents are keeping their open to see if 
they can find out more, we wonder if this could be the one that has 
been sleeping in shop doors Tattenham.

Will be chasing the Council re the recycling vehicle that in error 
knocked part of a wall at the Chequers

The new mast  by the bus shelter on the A217 by Tadworth lights has 
been installed, colour is awful, stacks of cabinets and old mast 
still there, The company also left lots of rubbish, will be 
following up with planning officers.  Lower Kingswood has recently 
received 2 planning applications for 2 masts on the A217, again not 
happy officers looking into

Heathcote medical centre have concerns with the area where they want 
the extra 4 car parking spaces, dangerous bend, Jeff has concerns as 
well.

Today have driven round T&W, roads in a bad state due to rain snow 
and ic stacks of deep pot holes, we need to get residents phoning or 
emailing SCC.  Perhaps Mike in his next update can give the phone no 
and email SCC Highways

Pfizers and Fidelity the 2 largest co in the borough have been 
involved with the laptops for children

David Larner has been having lots of lovely comments about his 
Beacon of Hope display

Royal British Legion celebrates its 100 years on the 15th May, 
events were arranged have had to be put on hold, the Chairman of 



Banstead BL has given permission for the wards to do something, have 
some ideas which will be sharing with you

Council are looking into quite a few conservation areas, we have 
just approved Reigate Hill, not only has it lots of beautiful houses 
hidden behind the trees it has so much history especially with world 
leaders during the war, Mead Green Horley is also being looked at

Epsom Racecourse Mass vaccination centre  seems to be working much 
better now, IT problems and arranging appointments seem to be 
sorted.  Reigate and Redhill Horley areas are been run completely 
different to the north, many residents already have had their 2nd 
jab, there is also 2 to buses bring residents to and back to the 
vaccination centres.  North cllrs are not happy that South of the 
borough seems to have had better treatment than the north 

Fly tipping on the pathway opposite the church and shops in Station 
Approach, even though the council was having difficulties with the 
snow a vehicle came and cleared it away.

Rachel


